
From: Jennie Dotts
To: bgreen@comarchs.com; Onufer, Kathleen M. - PDR; Markham, Lory P. - PDR; Parker, Ellyn - PDR;

sarahdriggs@gmail.com; Pitts, Marianne G. - PDR; pearsalllaw@comcast.net; Robertson, Ellen F. - Council
Member; rpooleadop@aol.com; leah.small@styleweekly.com; eddieslipek@gmail.com;
noliver@timesdispatch.com; jeremy@richmondfreepress.com

Subject: UDC meeting
Date: Saturday, April 09, 2016 9:34:06 PM
Attachments: image001.png

Kathleen,
It stuck many of us as disingenuous for HRF’s comment letter to be characterized  as a “Letter of
Support’ for the Maggie Walker Plaza proposal.  Please see the HRF Director’s note below and
ensure that it is  shared with the Planning Commission, the UDC, PAC, the Mayor, and City
Council.  As most of those who spoke in opposition to the proposal were cut off before they could
finish their statement and extra time allotted to those with a favorable opinion, it is crucial that the
Planning Commission understand the extent of opposition to the current statue/ plaza design.
 
Thank you,
Jennie Dotts
 
From: Cyane Crump [mailto:ccrump@HistoricRichmond.com] 
Sent: Friday, April 8, 2016 12:03 PM
To: Jennie Dotts <jennie@oldhouseauthority.com>; Danielle Worthing
<DWorthing@HistoricRichmond.com>; Andrew Clark <andrew.clark@leclairryan.com>
Subject: RE: UDC meeting today
 
Jennie –
 
Thank you for your email and for your passionate advocacy for the community issues you care
about. I admit to being taken aback by the characterization of the HRF letter as a “Letter of
Support”. I would more appropriately characterize it simply as a “Comment Letter”.  The City seems
to have divided up a number of “Comment Letters” along the lines of “Support” and “Against” with
no rhyme or reason and I will note that there are alternate plans for the same plaza in both
categories.
 
I believe the letter stands for itself and have no modifications to it. The letter was intended to (1)
advocate for CAR’s authority to review the plans for the memorial and (2) provide comments to the
proposed design for the plaza to ensure that the design better reflects the historic street grid and
the portion of Brook Road to be closed.
 
If you have any questions, please let me know.
 
Hope you have a good weekend – can’t believe it might snow!
 
Cyane
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Cyane Crump
Executive Director
 
Historic Richmond
Building on history
4 East Main St., Suite 1C
Richmond, Virginia 23219
tel: 804.643.7407
fax: 804.788.4244
ccrump@historicrichmond.com
HistoricRichmond.com
 
Follow us on Facebook, Twitter, Instagram, and YouTube.
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http://www.historicrichmond.com/
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From: Jennie Dotts
To: Markham, Lory P. - PDR; Parker, Ellyn - PDR; Samuels, Charles R. - Council Member; Jones, Dwight C. - Mayor;

Robertson, Ellen F. - Council Member; Onufer, Kathleen M. - PDR; Newbille, Cynthia I. - Council Member;
Agelasto, Parker C. - Council Member

Cc: eddieslipek@gmail.com; noliver@timesdispatch.com; leah.small@styleweekly.com;
jeremy@richmondfreepress.com

Subject: Jackson Ward/Live Oak/Maggie Walker Memorial
Date: Monday, April 11, 2016 1:00:32 PM
Attachments: Brook Rd_Society of the War of 1812.pdf

Comment Letter from the Commission of Architectural Review-4-2.pdf
HRF letter.pdf
Ltr. Dr. Carol Patterson-3.pdf
UDC Letter re Maggie Walker 04062016.docx
Screen Shot_small.png
Maggie_Glory.jpg
Maggie Walker with the Live Oak.png
Brian Grogan.pdf

Attached are the following letters objecting to some or all aspects of the current Maggie
Walker Memorial Plaza plan (design attached) destined for construction Broad Street and
Brook Road ( attached Google map) :

Commission on Architectural Review
Brian Grogan, National Park Service photographer for Historic American Building and
Historic American Landscape Surveys)
Historic Richmond Foundation (despite UDC ‘s characterization of this letter as “In
support” of the project)
VA Department of Historic Resources
Society of the War of 1812 in Virginia
National Society of the Sons of the American Revolution  

Please see that they are posted to the Planning Commission, UDC and PAC websites and
forward to those members.  Let them also know that the American Society of Landscape
Architects and National Park Service are documenting the site and assisting those of us
opposed to the unnecessary destruction of the historic and natural resources that help define
Jackson Ward.
     At the Public Art Commission meeting on January 12th, a rogue publication attacking the
Live Oak read, “Save Maggie Walker from the Tree!” (attached is an iPhone shot) was
introduced.   From that evening forward, the PAC  secretary allowed no public response
longer than two minutes to examine the charges against the 60-year-old Live Oak -- ranging
from "its shadow diminishes the figure of Walker, obstructs the view, and conjures
lynching."  (See first phase design with Live Oak, attached.)  As a consequence, a revised
design emerged in February that eliminated both the Live Oak, the rare and
spectacular Quercus Virginiana, and historic Brook Road, a roadway harking back to
Jefferson,  Lafayette, and the War of 1812. (See February design, wherein the cylindrical
bronze of Maggie Walker in essence replaces the tree trunk, attached.   Despite promises that
the  public would see designs with and without the tree,  only designs WITHOUT the tree
were presented to the public.  When I, as a member of  the Historic Jackson Ward
Association, read a letter from an absent HJWA—the only homeowner on the affected block
—I was asked by the PAC secretary to leave the meeting.  Neither I, nor others at that
meeting who wanted PAC to consider other locations were informed of a meeting later that
day by the Site Selection Committee.  Every effort has been made to limit input from those
who oppose the closure of historic Brook Road and the rare Live Oak tree.
The decision to show only the design without the tree was made by the PAC Site Selection
committee, a group of 4 unelected, unaccountable people, who may or may not be taxpaying
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From: Pitts, Marianne G. - PDR
To: Onufer, Kathleen M. - PDR; Thompson, Daniel W. - PDR; Parker, Ellyn - PDR
Cc: "Bryan Green"
Subject: Commission of Architectural Review Comment Letter
Date: Wednesday, April 06, 2016 4:00:37 PM
Attachments: CAR Maggie Walker Comment Letter.pdf


Good Afternoon,
 
Attached is a comment letter from the Commission of Architectural Review regarding the Maggie
Walker Memorial Plaza design.  The Commission would appreciate if you could share this letter with
your Commissioners.
 
Thank you,
Marianne
 
Marianne Pitts
Planning and Preservation Division
Department of Planning and Development Review
City Hall, Room 510
900 East Broad Street
Richmond, Virginia 23219-1907
Ph. (804)646-7550
marianne.pitts@richmondgov.com
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April 6, 2016



Urban Design Committee

City of Richmond

900 E. Broad Street

Richmond, VA  23219 



RE:   	UDC No. 2016-12: Conceptual Location, Character and Extent review of 

Maggie Walker Memorial Plaza



Dear Members of the Urban Design Committee:



Over the past several months and as recently as today, the Department of Historic Resources has received numerous requests from the public that this agency take a position regarding the various issues related to the proposed Maggie Walker monument. I have declined to weigh in on any issue that falls outside the purview of DHR’s authority or is unrelated to the programs we administer.



I am writing to offer the opinion that the proposed location for the monument at the intersection of Brook Road and Broad Street, which would significantly alter the unusual, character-defining historic street pattern, would diminish the physical integrity, particularly the historic setting, of the Broad Street Commercial Historic District which is listed on both the Virginia Landmarks Register and National Register of Historic Places. I believe this to be the case regardless of the fact that that the plaza design may incorporate references to the historic street. I realize that there are many factors that you must weigh in reaching a recommendation, but the project’s impact to the integrity of the historic district should be fully considered.



Sincerely,

[image: ]

Julie V. Langan

Director
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Brian Grogan, re: National Park Service Cultural Landscape Report 


 


Brook Road is a historic site worthy of the preparation of a formal cultural landscape report 


before any decision is made that will irrevocably impact the historic integrity of the 


neighborhood.  (See attached pdf file) (section below from p. 41) 


 


SITE HISTORY 
The site history provides a description of the landscape through every historic period up to the present, and it 


identifies and describes the historic context and period(s) of significance associated with the landscape. The 
site history documents the physical development of the landscape, focusing on human interaction with, and 


modification to, the natural landscape. (See Figures 15 through 19.) It describes the physical character, attributes, 


features, and materials (the landscape characteristics and associated features) that contribute to the significance of 


the landscape. Other types of historical information, such as stylistic trends, social 
history, the history of technology, and cultural history are detailed in the report if they have a direct bearing on the 


physical development of the property. This is often the case with vernacular landscapes. The site 
history should include the experiences and stories of all individuals associated with the physical development 


and use of the landscape, including those who have traditionally been under-represented. 
 


[Bold is my emphasis as this site would of course include Maggie Walker and Jackson Ward not just 


the older history of Lafayette, Civil War, etc.] 


 


Recently the site was toured by Catherine Lavoie, Chief of the Historic American Buildings 


Survey (HABS) and Paul Dolinsky, Chief of the Historic American Landscapes Survey (HALS), 


which are Heritage Documentation programs of the National Park Service. HABS is the oldest 


Federal historic preservation program and started in Virginia in 1933. 


 


Ms. Lavoie and Mr. Dolinsky stated that the Brook Road site, the historic fabric of the 


surrounding buildings at the intersection of W. Broad Street Brook Road, as well as the 


collection of buildings along Brook Road to the north to Leigh Street, in conjunction with the 


long cultural, social, and political history of the road, make the site an important historic cultural 


landscape to formally document for the HABS and HALS collections at the Library of Congress. 


 


Richmond photographer Brian Grogan, who has a 25 year specialty of photographing for the 


HABS and HALS programs, accompanied Ms. Lavoie and Mr. Dolinsky on the tour. He later did 


a second tour to assess the site for 


the necessary photographic documentation which he will prepare to HABS standards for 


photographic documentation which are required for the Library of Congress collection. 


 


Mr. Grogan is the curator of the current exhibition at the Branch Museum of Architecture and 


Design on Monument Avenue, "The Historic American Buildings Survey: Documenting 


Virginia's Architectural Legacy." 


He will be giving a lecture and tour of the exhibit at the museum on April 27 which is open to 


the public. The exhibit includes architectural drawings prepared by the Historic American 


Buildings Survey since the 1930s to the present day, of great Virginia architecture such as 


Monticello and the State Capitol and also such vernacular structures as slave quarters, taverns, 


and an organ factory which represent Virginia's architectural legacy. 


 







Brook Road, its collection of buildings, and its cultural history from Lafayette to Maggie Walker 


and Jackson Ward, is also a part of Virginia's Architectural Legacy. 


Photography + Preservation Associates 


2037 Monument Avenue, No.1 


Richmond,  Virginia 23220 


tel     804/303-4020 


e-mail      grogan@inreach.com 
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residents of the City.  The selection process for this all-important group was not publicly
advertised and their qualifications unknown.  Please register this objection to an
undemocratic process that  as allowed to become racially charged.  Good decision are
impossible under such conditions.
Thank you,
Jennie Dotts
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